
From: Liz Bettencourt 
Sent: Thursday, December 27, 2012 2:25 PM 
Subject: President's Message - December 27, 2012 
 

Members: 
 
The last week of 2012—this year has flown by.  I hope everyone enjoyed their holiday.  It’s no 
surprise that the office has been pretty calm this week, so it’s been a good opportunity for me 
to clean my cube and get my filing caught up.   
   
Members on the Move 
I would like to acknowledge a couple of members who are retiring this week.  Congratulations 
to Bill Smith, Senior Environmental Planner in the Stream Stewardship Unit, and Jesus Bravo, 
Heavy Equipment Operator in the West Valley/Guadalupe Field Operations Unit.  Our best 
wishes to Bill and Jesus for happiness and good health as they leave the District.   
 
Have a happy and safe New Year holiday! 
 

Liz Bettencourt     
President, Employees Association 
408-630-2821 
www.valleywaterea.com 
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